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organizing a leadership retreat for Trustees that is expected to be held in May. The leadership retreat
will focus on individuals’ strengths and how to work better together as an effective team.

Ms. Hogan acknowledged that the Board and Board Committees have been working on, and will
continue to work on, the hospital staff compensation project while exploring opportunities that will
generate an increase in the hospital balance sheet. Discussions on this project will continue at the
May Board meeting.

Approval of Minutes

Ms. Hogan presented for approval the minutes for the February 24% 2022, Regular Meeting of the
Board. .

It was moved by Mike Tennican seconded by Katharine Conover-Keller, to a rove the
meeting minutes as presented. The motion carried unanimously.

CEO Report (presented by Dave Robertson, Blair Christy, Becca Wartig, Dr. Eric Wieman, Amanda
Meekins) Mr. Robertson presented the monthly CEO report focusing on the following topics:

Celebrations including Doctor’s Day and a COVID Update
Awards and Recognitions ‘

Hitching Post Update

Mammography Screening Exam Expansion

SJH Impact- Jackson Hole Airport Closure

Wyoming Public Records Act Requests

SJH Patient Experience Ratings

First Year Robotic Surgery Overview

Medical Staff Credentialing Process

A copy of Mr. Robertson’s and guest speakers’ presentation materials, which provides information
on each of the above topics, is attached and made a permanent part of these minutes.

During Dave Robertson’s report, Scott Gibson asked for clarification on transportation options
available for stroke patients during the airport closure in April. Mr. Robertson clarified that
helicopter transportation will effectively transport stroke patients but may face limitations based on
weather. If the weather is a limitation, ground transportation will be utilized. John Kren mentioned
that stroke patients are usually airlifted to EIRMC, not the University of Utah, which does not require
as much time to transfer thus helicopter transportation should suffice during the ninety-day closure.

Following Blair Christy’s report, Cynthia Hogan asked how competitive surgery top box results are
and how these results impact the overall rating versus the percentile ranking for that department.
Blair Christy explained that the percentile ranking illustrates how competitive the surgical service
department is based on the national survey results. The COVID-19 pandemic was noted to have
impacted the overall rating percentile. Dave Robertson added that both the medical group and
surgery-specific results show a cluster of answers on the higher end of the scale. He continued that
almost all patients answer questions with, “my experience was very good”. Ms. Christy explained
the key drivers that yield these results. \
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Following the report by Ms. Wartig and Dr. Wieman, Cynthia Hogan asked how many physicians
have been trained to use the new robotic equipment. Becca reported that seven physicians have been
trained and are currently utilizing the robotic equipment. Sue Critzer asked if the volume information
was reflected in the fiscal year or year over year reports. Becca confirmed that the robotic data is
reported in a rolling calendar year format.

* Following the report by Amanda Meekins, Sue Critzer announced that this report serves to complete
the annual compliance training for the Board of Trustees. As Chief of Staff, Dr. Little Jr. thanked
both Amanda Meekins and Jamie Bockelman for the exceptional job they do working on a detail-
oriented credentialing process.

Strategy, Development, and HR Committee (presented by Ms. Cynthia Hogan) ,

Ms. Hogan reported that the Strategy Committee has diligently worked on developing a plan to
submit the Hitching Post employee housing project to the Town Council and County Commission
to be considered for placement on the upcoming SPET ballot. Karen Connelly presented specifics
on this project and a copy of Karen Connelly’s presentation materials will be made a permanent part
of these minutes.

Following the report, Joan Goldfarb, a community member, asked how many long-term units the
Hitching Post project will have once construction is completed. Ms. Connelly informed the Board
that STH has flexibility in the number of specific one-, two-, and three-bedroom units but does not
have an exact number of total units. The plan includes roughly 125,000 square feet.

CEO Search Process Update (presented by Ms. Katharine Conover-Keller) _
Ms. Conover-Keller and Mr. Jones presented an update on the CEO Search Committee process, CEO

attributes, timeline, key issues, and proposed next steps. The Committee evaluated all three search
firms and recommended Korn Ferry to the Board.

It was moved by Scott Gibson, seconded by Mike Tennican, to_authorize the hospital
administration to negotiate an_agreement with Korn Ferry as the executive search firm
responsible for recruiting candidates for the new CEO on terms and conditions not to exceed
$350,000 in compensation. The motion carried unanimously.

A copy of Katharine Conover-Keller’s presentation materials, which provides information on each
of the above topics, is attached and made a permanent part of these minutes.

Ms. Conover-Keller clarified the CEO Search Committee members and mentioned the addition of

Jane Carey, Foundation Vice-President, as an additional member. The CEO Search Committee
includes:

Katharine Conover-Keller, Trustee and Chair

Evan Jones, Board Advisor

Cynthia Hogan, Trustee

Debby Hopkins, Trustee

David Robertson, CEO

Jane Carey, Foundation Vice-President

Dr. Jim Little Jr., Board Advisor and Chief of Staff
Dr. Marty Trott, Medical Group President
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Finance, IT, and Facilities Committee (presented by Mr. Scott Gibson)

Mr. Gibson reported that February was an above budgeted month but still had a significant operating
loss (though not as large as was budgeted). The committee spent the majority of their time
brainstorming how to improve cash flow by finding new revenue or expense opportunities. If
successful, these opportunities would provide the needed funds to effectively process and approve
the compensation project recommendations.

Following the report, Sue Critzer asked how the hospital has been financially affected by the COVID-
19 pandemic. Scott Gibson reported that the hospital has come through the pandemic financially
better than initially expected. This was significantly due to grant support provided by the State of

Wyoming. Fortunately, the hospital’s cash position has not suffered as a result of the COVID-19
pandemic.

Joint Compliance & Quality Control Committee (presented by Ms. Sue Critzer)

Ms. Critzer reported that the Committee met this month and restructured their meeting materials to
simplify and summarize the complex information. Sue announced that the Committee recommended
approving two Board compliance policies and one Medical Staff policy. Additionally, the Committee

recommended approving the physician credentialing recommendations from the Medical Executive
Committee.

It was moved by Katharine Conover-Keller, seconded by Bruce Hayse, to approve the Board
policies with the noted changes as presented.

It was moved by Bruce Hayse, seconded by Scott Gibson, to approve the updated Medical Staff
- policy with the noted changes as presented.

It was moved by Bruce Hayse, seconded by Mike Tennican, to approve the credentialing
recommendations from the MEC meeting on March 8, 2022. The motion carried unanimously.

Ms. Critzer noted the mock survey previously conducted for STH and Sage Living had been reviewed
and all open action items from that survey have been completed by STH staff. The next DNV survey
is expected to take place between now and May, via Zoom.

The SJH Foundation had no report this month.

Old Business - None
New Business - None
Public Comment - None

Next Meeting

The next regular monthly meeting is scheduled for May 26, 2022, via Zoom only and possibly a
hybrid meeting depending on COVID-19 cases. Trustees and Advisors would attend the meeting in
person with the community attending virtually. The Executive Session begins at 2:30 pm and the
monthly Public Session begins at 4:00 pm.

Adjournment

With nothing additional to discuss, Ms. Hogan adjourned the meeting at 6:04 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

Morgan Gurney, Executive Assistant























































































Slide 11

cJo [@Wartig, Becca] Can you clarify if total cases YTD is only 2021? Or is it Feb 21-Feb 22?
Crosby, Jonathan, 2022-03-28T17:10:29.670
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WBO Made some changes to the last slide
Wartig, Becca, 2022-03-28T17:03:08.795








































































